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RICHARDS BAY BRANCH 
 
 
MINUTES OF THE 250th BUSINESS MEETING HELD IN THE LIBRARY OF THE 
RICHARDS BAY COMBINED SEAFARERS' CLUB ON THURSDAY 26 NOVEMBER 
2015. 

1. WELCOME: 
 

The meeting commenced at 16h50 hours when the Master Capt. Winston 
Lobo welcomed all and everybody stood for the reading of the creed.  

 

2. PRESENT: 
 

Winston Lobo, Derek Wood, Keith Marks and Allan Heydorn. 
 

3. APOLOGIES: 
 

Mark Classen.  
 

4. VISITORS: 
 

None. 
 

5. CONFIRMATION OF THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING: 

The minutes of the 249th business meeting held on 29 October 2015 were 
proposed by Derek Wood and seconded by Keith Marks.  

 

6. MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES: 

None. 
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7. ADMINISTRATION: 

7.1 Finance:  
 

The tax invoices for the coming year have not been received. 

7.2 Secretarial:   
 

Allan Heydorn will in the future request members to advise him should 
they be unable to attend meetings in order to ensure that a quorum is 
present.  

 

8. EXCO: 
 

Nothing to report. 
 

9. CONGRESS: 
 

Nothing o report. 
 

10. MEMBERSHIP: 
  
Winston Lobo will introduce his trainee as a potential future member. 
 

11. TECHNICAL: 

11.1 Winston Lobo reports that the wreck removal conditions for the MV Smart 
have been met but that the seabed will in future be monitored for 
protrusions. 

11.2 The need for regular dredging and reclamation of the swimming beach 
area at Alkanstrand were discussed. The construction of the geo-bag wall 
to protect the seashore from further erosion is taking shape.  

11.3 Derek Wood raised the introduction of the Floating Power Plant 
mentioning that the Ports of Richards Bay and Saldhana were possible 
sites. An environmental impact assessment is being conducted.  

11.4 Allan Heydorn presented a "Member Alert" issued by the American Club  
regarding Cargoes of Self / Over-heating Coal Shipments and measures to 
be taken to prevent self-heating during the loading process. 
A copy of the circular is attached.  
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Members then discussed discrepancies which may exist between the 
Marine Data Sheet and Shipper's Declaration which can create problems 
for the Master. 

 

12. GENERAL: 

The Christmas luncheon is provisionally scheduled for 15 December 2015 to 
be held at Porky's. Members should please confirm with Allan Heydorn that 
such date is suitable to them whereupon a booking will be made. 

 

13. DATE OF NEXT MEETING: 
 

Date : Thursday 28 January 2016 
Time:  16:00 Hrs 
Venue:  Richards Bay Combined Seafarers' Club 
 

14. CLOSURE: 
 

The meeting closed at 17h55 there being no further business to discuss. 
 
 
 
_______________________   ____________________
                                                       
  Winston Lobo       A J Heydorn 
  (Master)      (Secretary)  

 Richards Bay Branch 
                

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 










